

Adults 3
Test 1 – Unit 2 (book)

Name:

Date:

Part 1: Listening

1) Listen to Annette describing a vacation. Check (✓) A, B, or C to complete the sentences.

1. Annette went on vacation _____.
A last spring ☐ B last winter ☐ C last summer ☐
2. At the beach party, her boyfriend talked to _____.
A another girl ☐ B Annette ☐ C the young people ☐
3. On the safari bus, they saw _____ again.
A the young people ☐ B the girl from the party ☐ C their friends ☐
4. On safari, they stayed in a _____.
A tent ☐ B hotel ☐ C hut ☐
5. When they got home, Annette and her boyfriend _____.
A moved to Boston ☐ B planned their next holiday ☐ C broke up ☐

2) Listen to Nicole describing her photos. Match 1–5 with A–E.

- | | |
|--------------------------------------|---|
| 1 At 14 ... ☐ | A she was crying because her brother was leaving. |
| 2 At 15 ... ☐ | B she went on vacation to Spain with her family. |
| 3 At 24 ... ☐ | C she ate in expensive restaurants in Paris. |
| 4 At 25 ... ☐ | D she worked in a café in Sydney. |
| 5 At 28 ... ☐ | E she went skiing in Italy with her school |

Part 2: Reading

3) Read the article from a travel magazine and check (✓) A, B, or C.

My vacation disaster

Although I work in downtown Philadelphia now, I like going to the mountains when I can. Last winter I decided to spend a week in Vermont. I wanted to go skiing and walking in the mountains. I looked on the Internet and booked a cabin (a small house) for a week. One Friday night last November, I packed my bags, went to Philadelphia airport, and waited to get on a plane to Inverness.

Then the problems started. The plane didn't leave that night. There was a lot of snow in Vermont and they closed Inverness airport. So, I spent the night at the Philadelphia airport. I drank a lot of coffee and read a lot of newspapers. I tried to sleep, but I wasn't comfortable. The next morning, the Burlington airport opened again, and we arrived in Vermont. But my bags weren't there.

I rented a car and drove to the cabin. It was a 45-minute drive from the airport. When I arrived, there was a family with two little children in the cabin! They booked on the Internet, too – for the same week. The family was really nice. They said I could sleep in the living room, and they cooked dinner for me.

The next day, I got my bags from the airport and decided to go skiing. But the mountain road was closed because of the snow. I didn't ski and I didn't go walking in the mountains. I spent the week in the cabin waiting to go home – it wasn't my favorite vacation!

Example: The writer works in a bank.

A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☒

- 1 The writer decided to spend three weeks in Vermont.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 2 He wanted to go skiing in the mountains.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 3 He went to Philadelphia airport on Friday night.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 4 The weather in Vermont was good.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 5 The writer spent the night in an airport hotel.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 6 The next day he arrived at Burlington airport before midday.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 7 There was a family staying at the cabin.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 8 At the cabin, the family made pizza for the writer.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 9 Next day, the mountain road was closed because of the snow.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐
- 10 The writer didn't go skiing or walking in the mountains.
A True ☐ B False ☐ C Doesn't say ☐

4) Read the article again and answer the questions.

- a) Where does the writer work? _____
- b) How did the writer book the cabin? _____
- c) What did the writer drink at the airport? _____
- d) What didn't arrive at Burlington airport? _____
- e) How did the writer travel to the cabin? _____

Part 3: Use of English

5) Complete the sentences with so, because, but, or although.

- a) Amal doesn't eat meat _____ he's a vegetarian.
- b) _____ the restaurant was expensive, the food was awful.
- c) Tomas doesn't like his job, _____ he's looking for another one.
- d) It was a nice day, _____ we went to the beach.
- e) They're learning Spanish _____ they want to visit Argentina.
- f) I invited John to the party, _____ he didn't want to come.

6) Complete the sentences with at, in, or on.

- g) What did you do _____ the weekend?
- h) There was nowhere to sit _____ the train.
- i) They played basketball _____ the morning.
- j) Stefano was born _____ Rome.

- k) They sat _____ the balcony.
l) We arrived _____ the bus stop just before the bus left.

7) Complete the sentences with the correct word.

Example: You were very quiet. Why didn't you say anything?

Talkative friendly quiet

- a) Mary never does any work! She's very _____.
generous hard-working lazy
b) Tammy's very _____. She loves meeting new people.
extroverted hard-working clever
c) My teacher's really _____. She's nice to everybody.
munny mean friendly
d) David makes me laugh. He's really _____.
funny quiet serious

Part 4: Speaking

8) Look at the picture and describe it for your classmate

9) Describe a favorite photo of you. Talk about it.

Say:

- When / Where it was taken
- What was happening
- Who took the photo
- Why you like it

Part 5: Writing

10) Write a short story narrating what happened to the man and boy in the video. (100 - 150 words)

- Use Simple past and Past Continuous expressions.
- Use time expressions and linkers